Planning Board Meeting
Minutes
08.18.2021

Present
Mark Steinhoff, Chairman
Tanya Allen
Darlene Maizer
Carl Rosenstock

Also Present
Dan Shuster, Village Planner
Ian Morse, Village Attorney
Michelle Booth, Deputy Clerk

Motion was made by Rosenstock and seconded by Maizer to call the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

Approval of Minutes
Motion was made by Rosenstock and seconded by Maizer to approve the minutes from June 16, 2021.  All in favor-aye-motion carried.


159 South Main Street/Catherine Rogovin
Ms. Rogovin was before the Planning Board with a short-term rental application.  The Planning Board agrees to approve the application if Ms. Rogovin appoints an authorized agent since she lives out of the area.
Motion was made by Maizer and seconded by Allen to approve the short-term rental application for 159 South Main Street once an authorized agent is appointed.  All in favor-aye-motion carried.


29 North Main Street/Michael Praete
The new owner of 29 North Main Street is looking to get a certificate of occupancy for the apartment in the back of the building that the previous owners were living in.  Planner Shuster told the applicant that he needs to decide for what purpose he was applying for.  Artist loft and accessory apartments are not allowed in that zoning district.  Maybe a change in the zoning can be applied for.  The applicant might be confused what an artist loft is.  An artist may rent the commercial space but can not live there.  Mr. Praete will call the Building Department to see if there is a Certificate of Occupancy before he proceeds with his application.  

Attorney Morse advised the Planning Board that there are residential amenities and if the use does get conflated Mr., Praete might be in violation of the Zoning laws.

22 Jean Street/Lot line revision
Transfer of .68 acres to the Craft parcel to the Pinkerous parcel to facilitate a better grade for the proposed driveway to the Pinkerous Parcel.  With the proposed transfer the proposed plans were sent to the Village’s Engineer for review.  A public hearing should be set.

Motion was made by Rosenstock and seconded by Allen to schedule a public hearing for Wednesday, September 15, 2021, at 6:15 pm for the purpose of the lot line revision and the subdivision from the Craft property to the Pinkerous Property.  All in favor-aye-motion carried.

Chairman Steinhoff would like to see an attendance policy be put in place. 


Respectfully Submitted by:

Michelle Booth 
